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Commodores Report

The Club Up-River Cruise was a great success in the planning by Rob.  It started on 4h July at Boveney with a barbecue and ended on 18th, with TSCC members stopping off at Hurley.  Read the articles later in this newsletter. The only disappointment was that more boating and non-boating members did not take part.

Phil Boys (Membership) has reported a steady influx of member applications; sufficient to offset resignations.  At least 2 of the applications came from party bookings and one from a casual visitor.  We need publicity, which will come when we have a telephone number and we need members to be more proactive in recruitment.

Don’t forget the Cream Tea event, masterminded by our own sophisticated ladies, Heather and Doreen – get your little finger poised and ready.  This will be held on Sunday 9th August – put your names on the list at the club or phone Heather.

We now have some details of the ATYC Rally at Kingston (Surbiton on August Bank Holiday weekend 29/30).  Hopefully the club will put in an attendance.  Rob is looking into the dining arrangements and as soon as we have more information a flyer will go on the notice board.

Planning for the Dunkirk Vets visit (6th September) has started and gradually specific teams will be nominated for the many tasks: mooring the DLS. meet and greet, catering and serving, off-side mooring.  Unfortunately, as there will be over 100 to accommodate and cater for I will have to limit membership attendance to those allocated to specific duties; I am sure you will understand the need for this. 

Bye the way the cooker has been serviced and given a good bill of health.  Brian Carter is arranging to get it deep cleaned, ready for its next use.

Last year, with very low water, ascending the very steep ramps (actually cocked up in the air on the land side) off the pontoons was difficult for a number of the veterans.   Jim Hamments has studied the reason and planned a modification to turn the ramps so that they hinge on the land side and roll on the pontoons; the work to be carried out immediately.  This will not interfere with the moored boats.

Then comes the Commodore’s Sail past (Saturday 19th September).  It’s a chance for all our boaters to show support for the Commodore (or even to blow him a raspberry).  One year, long ago, the club managed to assemble a flotilla of 30 boats; can we beat that?  There will be a photographic competition again.  The theme I choose this time will will be a photo of anything to do with the club and taken at any time (it can be of the building, an event, a cruise, a member or members, use your imagination but no “photoshopping” except to improve brightness or contrast).

Note that the Flukey has been postponed to 26th September due to a late cancellation by one of the competing clubs.  Rob is organising this and will need plenty of help.  After the event, all will be invited to the club for an evening buffet refreshment.  Rob will need 2 WMC Judges and 2 club competitors and plenty of members to cheer the competitors on.  WE need to win the trophy back.

Car parking for events has become a major issue since the over-spill car park was purchased and gated off by an island syndicate.  Suggestions for a remedy will be welcome.  I have opened dialogue with one of the car park Syndicate directors.

Now comes the begging bit.  Your committee is short- handed, having suffered 3 resignations (I know what the Rules say) and the work load for individual members is becoming intolerable.  We are desperate for 1 or 2 co-opted members and with the unfortunate resignation of our Social Secretary we need a replacement.  We need help and are you the one to give it ?  Your club needs you!

Jim Pothecary. 


	
	[image: image2.jpg]



Summer Cruise Report  2015 
Napoleon said that an army marches on its stomach – so does Gowie.  For Lesley a holiday means no cooking, so we tend to eat out when cruising.  I thought it might be useful to other boaters to see our opinion of the selected places.  Hopefully you will respond with your comments and add your suggestions.  This time we missed out Goring and Windsor, where we know there are good places to eat.  Please note there is no rating for the initial barbecue at Boveney, cooked by the aptly named Rob Fry, since we do not wish to embarrass him – just well done!
 
One Star             
Malik, Marlow – disappointing compared with their Cookham branch.
 
Two Star            
Cross Keys, Pangbourne – reasonable pub grub at a reasonable price.

Mercure ( Pack Horse ), Staines – reasonable pub grub, but at hotel prices.
 
Three Star          
Black Bull, Sonning – up market pub grub and a reasonable selection.
 
Three Tuns, Henley – similar quality and a quiet oasis in this busy town.
 
Swan Uppers, Cookham – a good selection, but our favourite is a choice of tapas for a bargain meal.
 
Four Star            
Kings Arms, Sandford – superior pub grub and you can moor right outside.
 
Limoncello, Abingdon – good Italian food, very popular, so you may have to book.
 
Loch Fyne, Henley – our first visit to this chain, we will certainly return.
 
Five Star             
Avanti, Wallingford – Small Italian restaurant with excellent food and service. 
I was especially impressed when the chef agreed to produce something not on the menu, zabaglione, in spite of having to cope with a full restaurant.  Try it for yourself, the recipe is attached!
 
------------------------------------
 


Zabaglione ( for 6 )
 
4 extra large egg yolks
65 g caster sugar
125 ml Marsala wine
 
Whisk the sugar in the yolks until it is dissolved, add the wine , continue whisking.  Heat over a pan of simmering water – keep whisking!  After
about 15 minutes you should have a thick and creamy mix ( and sore
wrists – I use an electric whisk ).  Pour into glasses and serve with
sponge fingers.

(This is a traditional Italian recipe – I prefer to omit the Marsala and use
very strong coffee + brandy for flavouring )
 
Jim Hamments 

The Commodores Up-River Cruise

I said we would do more boating this year and we have: first Easter and then the Cruise.
 
Rob, our Rear Commodore, Non-Tidal, quite wisely planned a cruise based on rendezvous points along the river, starting the cruise on Saturday 4th July with a barbecue on Boveney Lock Island.  It was thought a “rendezvous” cruise was preferable to a “flotilla” cruise, where sufficient moorings for all would be needed every night.  In fact, we were chasing Windsor Boat Club with up of 15 boats out on a flotilla cruise and, speaking to a member he said what a headache it was trying to secure enough moorings every night.  It appears it was solved by mainly booking lock moorings.
 
Enough of that!  I started my cruise the day before Boveney, on Friday , taking a leisurely cruise to the club and doing my usual job of scrounging coffees at Jenny and Terry Carthew’s (Terry very much appreciates a visit from any passing club member) and also Mike and Ann’s.  Before mooring at the club (fortunately Shawn had taken My Lady Joan out for a few days and agreed for me to use his mooring) I first moored on the Weybridge side and dined at The Old Crown.  Spent an enjoyable evening at the club.
 
After overnight rain, the sun came out the following morning as I made my way to Boveney, calling in on Chris and Su’s for coffee on the way.  There were 8 boats for the BBQ: KalipsΩ, China Rose, Weather Or Knot, Wisecrack, Gowie, Mirabella, Gorgess and Myownie.  It was a cracking evening – good company, lovely weather and good food: and a sing-song to boot!
 
Saturday morning and a dull but warm start.  Some said their goodbyes as they had to return home or stay downstream for personal reasons; but 5 boats continued upstream.  Making my way to the next rendezvous at Sonning I stopped at one of my fav spots: Cliveden Reach, then on to Henley to meet up and dine with John and Wendy; passing KalipsΩ, Gorgess and Gowie on the way.
 
Wednesday 8th I was at Tesco’s with KalipsΩ before taking a cruise into Reading and The Oracle centre for shopping and sightseeing; mooring at the Abbey Wharf, then back to the Thames and on to Sonning for the next rendezvous.  Four boats made it to the Upper Thames Motor Yacht Club moorings: Gorgess, KalipsΩ, Weather Or Knot and Myownie.  Rob had booked an evening meal and theatre visit to see the farce “Boeing Boeing”.  A good meal and great fun; prior to the theatre we sat out in the sun for coffee and a chat.
 
The next rendezvous was Abingdon for 2 nights: Saturday and Sunday.  KalipsΩ, Gorgess and Myownie; spent an enjoyable Saturday evening aboard Gorgess for drinks.  On Sunday we were joined by Gowie.  That evening it was Jim H’s choice of venue and his love for all thing Italian, so we dined Italian for a good meal (see Jim’s gourmet article on the cruise).
 
From here I made my way to the next meeting on Tuesday 14that Beale Park for a BBQ, on the way stopping at another fav spot: the Sutton Courtney weir stream for a nice quiet night.  At Wallingford I met up with Gowie, Gorgess and Harvey’s Joy.  That evening we again dined Italian: a good dinner and a special desert ordered by Jim (see his article for the recipe).  Then to Beale Park for the next meeting, 4 boats making it there: Gorgess, Gowie and Myownie moored early.  It was nice and sunny so we all trooped off to Beale Park to enjoy the facilities and even having a ride on the little railway (something to do with second childhood).  KalipsΩ arrived later and it was intended that we had a final BBQ before going our separate ways.  Unfortunately rain stopped play so we dined aboard; except that having cooked I was invited to bring my food aboard Gowie and spent an enjoyable evening putting the world (and the club) to rights.
 
That was the conclusion of the WMC Commodore’s Up-River Cruise.  Thanks to Rob it was a great success and all those taking part at various stages had a good time.  For me, the only disappointment was that more boating members could not or did not take part.  I had thought that as a boating club there would have been more taking part and I did want to make my year as Commodore a boating year "and fun".  Oh well, maybe next time! 
 
 On the way home I joined the TSCC meeting at Hurley for another 4 nights with, I think, 10 or 12 boats at their meet; including 5 that were also WMC member boats.
 
Jim Pothecary. 
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Dates for your diary ... 

Change of Date:  
Please note that there is a change of date for the Fluky Competition,
which will now take place on Saturday 26th September.

August
Sunday           9th August               Cream Teas
Fri/Sun            28/30th August        ATYC Rally

September
Sunday           6th September        Dunkirk Veterans Visit
Saturday        19th September       Commodore's Sail Past
Saturday        26th September       Flukey Competition and Evening Social 
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URGENT MESSAGE

We are still looking for an entertainer for the Childrens' Christmas Party in December.  Do any of you out there know of an entertainer we might contact?

Please let Jim Pothecary know, mobile 07932 635733

Joke Corner  ...
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There are quite a few get well wishes this month ...

Chris Knight has had to go into the Royal Marsden Hospital to have a growth cut out of his leg, and is now recovering at home with his leg up..   The good news is that Su will have had the cast off her fractured wrist by the time of the newsletters issue.

Although no longer members, we are sure a number of WMC members will know Ray and Jaqui Churchill, whose son had a fall from the loft and, we believe, broke his back. Sally is in close contact with Ray and Jacqui, and, we're sure, will be able to pass on our best regards to them for his recovery.

Graham and Frances Hearnden are in the wars.  Graham has damaged his back and Frances has fractured her ankle. Frances slipped down the stairs on their boat and fractured her left ankle.  It is now pinned and will be in plaster for the next 6 or so weeks.  We wish them both well and a speedy recovery and look forward to see them at the club when they are able.  It is unfortunate timing as both Graham and Frances have volunteered for crew on the Charity Barges on the Grand Union that Maggie works with. 
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Good news! 

The ramps to the mooring pontoons have successfully been reversed, so that they are now hinged at the landward side and roll on the pontoons with the rise and fall of the river.  At the current low state of the river the ramps are now at an angle of 20deg and not 45deg with the wheels cocked up in the air.  At normal river level it is expected for them to be nearly horizontal.  This was achieved in one day by Jim Hamments and his able team of volunteers.  Thank you all of you. 
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and finally ...

It appears that all WMC members who receive hard copy print outs of the newsletter had to pay additional postage, in order to receive the delivery, for which the Editor would like to apologise.  

Seeing as I took the newsletters down to the postroom where I work, they weighed them on the scales, informed me what the cost of the stamps would be and then put the stamps on for me, it
just goes to show you, even proper postrooms are still getting postage wrong!

So, please accept my apologies for any inconvenience caused. 
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